Jikoen Hongwanji
/4 Lumbini Preschool

Jikoen Hongwanji Lumbini Preschool
1731 N. School Street Honolulu HI 96819
Phone: 808-845-7720
Website: lumbinipreschool.com
E-mail: lumbinipreschool@yahoo.com

(T.I.N FED) #99-0108234
State Tax WH 115-810-0992-01

@lumbini.preschool.hawaii

Dear Parent(s).

Happy New Year from Lumbini Preschool
to all' We are excited to kick off January
with you and your kids with a lot of
exciting things in store... not only for this
month, but for the rest of the year.
Especially, our Lumbini Preschool will be
celebrated our 60t Anniversary in May
2024. Our School was established in
1964 by the Reverend & Mrs. Yamasato
to support our community with their
much love to all children and parents. |
am so happy that Lumbini continues
almost sixty years to educate countless
students for their early education!

I wish you to have a great New Year 2024
with your families and friends with Love
and Aloha! Akemashite Omedeto
Goaimasu and Hau'oli Makahiki hou!

Reverend Shindo Nishiyama, Principal

Thank you very much for Hollday's
gifts to the teachers and staff.
We are appreciating your Alohall

0000000 0000

School phone is not working!
Please email us to any notice!!

lumbinipreschool@yahoo.com

% Sign-In/Sign-Out Procedures:

The parent or designated representative shall
bring your child into the school and sign-in or

out on the appropriate register with initial

signature and time notation.
The school shall assume responsibility for

your child after your child has been signed in
and shall remain responsible until the child is
signed out.

Any new or unfamiliar person will be asked to
show a picture ID and his name will be
checked in our authorization pick-up list on
file for verification.

communicable disease or sickness, will be



allowed to return only with a physician’s
written clearance.

Please call the preschool in the morning if
your child will be absent or late.
(call-845-7720)

*  SCHOOL UNIFORMS
Purple T-shirt with school logo with Khaki-

colored elastic-waist pants, shorts or skirts
must be worn with covered walking footgear.
(no bare-feet). Velcro shoes rather than lace-
up shoes is recommended for easy handling
by the children. Uniforms are mandatory
EXCEPT on Fridays “Aloha Friday” or special
event days.

* [Extra Change of Clothing:

Bring the following to school: two sets of
complete change of clothing, (shirts, shorts,
socks and underwear) including a pair of
slippers in a plastic bag labeled with the
child’s name.

Extra change of clothing does NOT have to be
school uniform.

%  Tuition

Only credit card, certified check, personal check
or money order will be accepted. No Cash.
Check payable to Jikoen Hongwaniji Mission.

Tuition for the following month is due by the
I ing day of th.

A late penalty fee 0of 10% will be assessed and
added to the monthly tuition which is non-

refundable, if not paid on the first working day
of the month.

A $20.00 charge will be assessed for all
returned checks.

There will be no refunds or prorations for
unforeseen emergency that may cause the
school to close.

% Tuition Receipt

Please note that we will issue a receipt for your
monthly tuition three times starting August.
You will receive three statements a year from
August to December, January to May, and June
to July.

For those who will need to have a receipt
monthly, please contact the office at 808-845-
7720. We will provide them upon request.

If you need additional receipt, we will charge
$10 per receipt.

Any further questions please contact the
office.

Thank you for understanding and help.

Mahalo and Aloha.
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Aloha Honey Bees Families! Happy New
Year to alll We would like to thank everyone
who watched our Winter Program. We hope
that you enjoyed it and you had a great time.
We would also like to thank all the parents who
brought in goodie bags for our children last
Christmas. We greatly appreciate it.

We are so happy o welcome Evie and
Oscar to our class.

In the Honey Bee ciass, we had learned
the letters from Aa through U in the first part of
the school year, and now we will continue
learning through the remaining letters until the
end of the school year.

This month, we will start learning the
letters Mm, Nn, and Oo. We will also learn about
and discuss Happy New Year and Community
Helpers.

-Honey Bee Teachers

Note to New Poftly Trainers

Please be reminded that efforts are needed
at both school and home. Your child will be
able to transition to underwear smoother if
there are routines set up. Please keep an open
communication with us in how potty training is
going at home as well. Thank you for your
understanding and cooperoﬁon!
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January Topics

New Year
Community helpers
Letters Mm, Nn, Oo,
and review

Dates to Remember:

1/4Thu. Welcome Back to School
1/158 Mon. Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday-
Schoolis closed

- e — AR

: Welcome to

! Honey Bee Class!
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Evelyn Crocifisso (Evie) |
Oscar Korom

Ino Chen (1/6)
Chelsie Suehiro (1/22)
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Curious Kitten Class
January 2024 Newsletter

Happy New Year Lumbini Preschool
Families! We hope you all had a wonderful and
joyous holiday and are raring to come back to

school to see all of your friends and teachers .
January Topics

and to share your holiday adventures and gear
up to learn new things! We are so excited to
begin this brand new year! New Year

Thank you to all of you who attended

Community helpers

) . | ) e Lefters Mm, Nn, Oo,
our Winter Program in December! The children 3 and review

did such an amazing job at singing and dancing!
Their growth and confidence shined brightly!

They loved performing for you and were so

thrilled to see Santal g Tt il e T s ALy e i ] ey S e e
. . . s B S S R S

This month we will be welcoming two ;}e =

new friends to our class and they are Olivia .;3[‘ Dates to Remember: ?
i ¥, 3

and Sloane. We look forward to having them %:K 1/4  Welcome Back to School 7];
here as we begin our exciting adventures and e -;{\;k
have fun learning about Community Helpers and M»f 1/15  Martin Luther King Jr. Ho|idgy_;§:;{_
the many ways they help to make our ;K School is closed .g;
neighborhoods better for everyone. ;k‘*ag?f{‘-;k-’af‘% K, ’}k‘—*‘*ﬁ:» 434 %—Y}(;*

We wish you all a Happy and Healthy 2024/
Ms. Cori, Ms. Letty & Ms. Yukiko

_————— &
Welcome to Curious Kiltens

Olivia Cabradilla
&

1/25 Ryen L e e o Sloane Scanlan !

1/22 Kasyn
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Panda Bears Newsletter

January 2024

Happy New Year and Welcome Back to
Schooll

It's now 2024, the New Year is aiready here! We hope
that all of you had a fabulous and restful Holiday
Season together with your families!

Thank you for joining us at the Winter Program. All of
the children did such a awesome job with the Christmas
performances. We were so happy that Santa was able
to stop by at our school. The children were thrilled to
Mahalo for the
Santa gifts and all the goody bag sharing!

see him and get a gift from him.

In December, we had lots of fun learning about the
meaning of Christmas and that this joyous season is a
time to give, help, and a time for peace and love. Itis
a joy to see the children demonstrate continuous
sharing and caring for others throughout the day. The
children were worked on their creative holiday and

crafts.

We look forward to a new start of this new year for
more things to learn and experience together in the
Panda Bear Class. We thank you families for all of your
great support for your children and Lumbini Preschooll!

January Topics

Happy New Year
¢ Community Helpers :
e Letters Mm, Nn, Oo, and Review

PS5 UL SR N T05 N R Nt
I R e
s Dates to Remember: =3
EIM Welcome Back to School %Sk
oF

P

#f 1/15 Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday-
. Schoolis closed

-
Toke

* *
4 Please make sure to return your Child's o
"ﬁ Portfolio g
#-"We will continue o add their work through -ﬂé—
2 the end of the school year. %

e

’ s ' o, :
‘*".:'.:iy.-' :?%.;*-‘."‘}(‘ : ’.3%{’-::;‘
AR TR TR

Counting in Different Lanquages

We are happy to see the children
taking the challenge to learn and
count from one to ten in the four
different languages- Japanese,
Hawaiian, Tagalog and Chinese.

Mahalo! i g 2
yi ; s;n

Ms. Kathleen Ms.Emi Ms. Che i% % 5
kY =
S w
= Lo
t n n

b3

Since the beginning of the year for
each month, we count in one
language. We will continue to explore
other languages through the year!
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